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How much of your paycheck goes toward your mortgage and home
repairs? One Quarter? One Half? Purchase a share of stock and pay
a low monthly association fee of $215 for a 1 Bdrm, $220 for a 2
Bdrm, Or $225 for a 3 Bdrm. Association fees are pooled to cover
plumbing, electrical, roof replacement and much more!

eHomes

Free yourself from your large mortgage!

P L E A S E C O N TA C T U S AT

(913) 321-2471
www.thehomesinc.com

INC.

The Homes, Inc. is an Equal Opportunity Housing Participant

NCB Board Elections

The National Cooperative 
Bank (NCB) announced at its 
annual meeting on May 9th 
that NAHC board member Mary 
Ann Rothman, who is also 
executive director of the Council 
of New York Cooperatives & 
Condominiums, was elected 
to the Board of Directors. Ms. 
Rothman replaces the former 
housing representative on the 
board, Stuart Saft, who was 
first elected to the NCB Board 
when he was a NAHC Board 
member.

Sandy’s Devastating Impact 
Discloses Fema Deficiencies 

The storm surge from Hurricane Sandy covered 
16.6 percent of the land in New York City, 
and the 76,000 buildings it reached contained 
nearly nine percent of the total housing units 
in the city. Of the 302,000 housing units in the 
surge area, 70 percent are located in multi-
family properties with more than four units. 

In the wake of such statistics, it has been 
discovered that FEMA rules are inadequate 
to assist the repair and rehab of damaged 
housing cooperatives. FEMA policy considers 
housing cooperatives to be businesses and 
are therefore ineligible for grants for common 
areas. In addition, member/shareholders 
cannot seek money for damages to their 
homes, although assistance can be obtained 
for uninsured damaged furniture. FEMA 
responds that it is following the law and that 
the law would have to be changed.

However, FEMA interpretation has 
permitted mutli-family condo owners to 
get assistance. US Senator Charles E. 
Schumer disagrees with FEMA’s position, 
saying “There’s nothing in the Act that 
prohibits condos and co-ops from applying 
for FEMA aid…To deny this is wrong.” New 
York legislators are promising to introduce 
corrective legislation. FEMA is now part of the 
Homeland Security Department.

One co-op in the Howard Beach section 
of Queens reported spending $300,000 
from reserves and levying a $50 a month 
assessment on shareholder-members. 
Mary Ann Rothman, NAHC Board member 
and Council of New York Cooperatives & 
Condominiums’ Executive Director commented 
on assistance not available to the cooperative 
entity: “If the roof was damaged or the boiler 
doesn’t work, it means no one can live in the 
building.” 
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1444 I Street, N.W., Suite 700 
Washington, D.C. 20005-6542 

202.737.0797  |  fax 202.216.9646 
www.nahc.coop

NAHC

Join your fellow housing cooperatives 
and industry professionals for the 

housing educational event of the year.

This years conference features:
• 6 concurrent educational tracks of educational programs 

over two full days
• Tour of Seattle Cooperatives
• Networking Reception
• Strut Your Stuff: Co-op Pride Luncheon
• Awards Luncheon

Registration will open in May. For more information 
please visit www.nahc.coop or call (202) 737-0797
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